Tropical Haven HOA Meeting – February 10, 2025

Joe Catanese opened the meeting at 6:30 PM. Allen Archer lead us in a prayer, then Joe led the Pledge of Allegiance. He also welcomed new members Jerry and Sherry Wolfe.

The secretary's minutes were read and the minutes were approved.

The treasurer's reported a balance in the checking account of \$9,432.08, savings \$566.72, CD is currently \$15,653.32. We will be paying a \$70 fee to the Florida Department of State.

Alice Archambault reported on the success of the craft show. She thanked everyone that helped and mentioned that everyone got free ice cream.

It was announced that Cobblestone will hold a meeting in the auditorium on February 20 at 2:00 PM.

Terry Archer reminded everyone that there is a box in the library for "concerns and suggestions". This will be presented to the representatives of Cobblestone.

The Board members then introduced themselves. Joe gave his thoughts on what an organization is about:

- 1. Beginning a coming together of the people in an organization.
- 2. Progress staying and working together of the people in an organization.
- 3. Success supporting all of the people in an organization.

Darlene Halsey gave an update on spreading the word about activities such as: the white board, Jerry Chopin, newsletter, Diana Tuggle, Racebook and Terry Lynn, activities director. Joe stated that the cable channel 732 should be reinstituted, but it was not in the deal with Cobblestone.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:10 PM.

Joe turned the meeting over to Marie Dittrich for the celebration of our 50th anniversary couples. Those honored were Mr. & Mrs. Tony Janus and Mr. & Mrs. Tom Neuens. Everyone married longer than 50 years were then recognized. Johnny Yates sang "Remember When" accompanied by Dwight Tibbetts on the piano. Marie thanked everyone for helping with this special celebration.